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2021/22 Modular Unit Request Submission 
 Each year, Alberta Education requires school jurisdictions to review its accommodation needs to determine 

the demand for additional modular units. Requests for modular units must be submitted for consideration 
by Nov. 1, 2020.  

 Despite a decline in enrolment numbers this school year due to COVID-19, modular units are still 
required, with the greatest need at the high school level. It is anticipated that post-COVID-19, enrolment 
numbers will continue to rise. 

 The Board of Trustees approved a submission to the province for 13 new modular units and nine modular 
unit relocations.  

o For the 2021/22 school year, RVS is requesting to relocate: 
 Four existing units from Indus to Bow Valley; 
 Two existing units from Prince of Peace to Bow Valley;  
 Two existing units from Westbrook to Manachaban Middle; and 
 One existing washroom unit from Indus to Manachaban Middle. 

o RVS is also requesting for approval to have new modular units installed in the following priority 
order: 
 Six units at Bert Church; 
 Two units at Manachaban Middle; 
 Four units at W.H. Croxford; and 
 One unit at Bow Valley; 

 RVS expects to hear from Government in the early spring as to which requests, if any, will be supported 
and funded by the province.  
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